

HILDERSHAM PARISH COUNCIL

Clerk: Mrs. PM Harper
17 Lewis Crescent, Great Abington, Cambridge CB21 6AG
Telephone: 01223 892000

Email: harper802@btinternet.com

A VIDEO CONFERENCE MEETING OF HILDERSHAM PARISH COUNCIL WILL BE HELD ON TUESDAY 9th MARCH 2021 at 7.30pm.

This meeting will be held online via the Zoom video conferencing system. To attend this meeting via zoom go to the zoom website (zoom.us), click 'join a meeting', and enter the **Meeting ID: 861 1595 5343** **Password:**
HPC

Invite Link: <https://us02web.zoom.us/j/86115955343?pwd=ZkRHYmdrV096RWdrWDY0RmlsZW5DQT09>

If you have any matters you would like raised at the meeting please email your comments or questions to harper802@btinternet.com or call : 01223 892000 before the meeting..

94. Apologies

95. Do any Councillors have interests to declare in the items to be discussed during the meeting? Has the Clerk granted any dispensations under section 33 (1) of the Localism Act and the basis is set out under section 33(2)?

96. Open Forum for Parishioners to make comments or raise items

97. Approval of the minutes for the last meeting of 12th January 2021.

98. Report from District Councillor and County Councillor Henry Batchelor – report circulated by email.

99. Report from District Councillor John Batchelor –report circulated by email.

100. Feedback on actions from the last meetings

- a) The dead beech trees on the triangular piece of land at the junction of Beech Row/A1307 have been reported to the Highway Officer multiple times.
- b) Update on moving the 'Slow Down' sign at the brow of the hill before the High St/Balsham Rd crossroads.
- c) Repair to Back Road end of High Street (outside Gerald's house) path requested,
- d) Can Councillors authorise the expenditure to get the village paths swept at a cost of £138.00?

101. Grass Contractor for growing season 2021.

The existing three year contract to cut the grass in the play area and the village verges continues until the end of the growing season 2021.

102. Covid 19

a) Update on work of Support groups and any action required to prepare for a second lockdown?

103. Village maintenance/allotments

a) Update on parking problem in Meadowlands.

b) Have footpath gates repairs been undertaken by Pampisford Estate to the identified gates?

c) Location/need for new light on other side of bridge (to the village hall)? Do Who is the identified land owned by?

d) Picnic bench in play area to be removed and replaced in Spring and goal net to be removed.

e) Suggestion that the bridge needs painting.

f) Replacement solar panel and battery need to be installed on Abington side of A1307 bus shelter light. Do Councillors wish to authorise this expenditure up to an agreed level while additional quotes are obtained?

g) Update Councillors on the number of people on the waiting list for an allotment.

104. Tree Warden

a) Update on planting trees on the Recreation Ground

b) Select a contractor to supply and install a post and rail fence for the new copse area.

105. Community Land Trust (CLT)

a) Update on requested amendments to the Trust document for the Allotments & Recreation Ground.

106. Neighbourhood Plan

a) Update on the NP

107. Finance

a) Can the Council authorise the payments and approve the financial statement dated 09.03.21?

b) Adjust the budget to include the fencing of the new copse area?

c) HMRC has paid the Clerk a tax rebate of £405.80. £294.80 was a credit up to 31st December 2020.

d) Authorisation to adopt the Data Protection statement.

e) Can a financial year end meeting be held before the May meeting?

108. Correspondence

a) Andrew's Archive Material Update

b) Correspondence about saplings growing on bridge and suggestion they be removed and planted elsewhere.

c) Update from Parish Nurse scheme on the employment of the new Parish Nurse.

d) Email about improvements made to the Council website

109. Items for the next meeting's agenda on 11th May 2021

110. Open Forum for Parishioners to make comments or raise items